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Mr. Dwyane Tournier-Principal 
Mrs. Sandy Morley-Vice Principal 

Phone: 306-763-5375 

BOOK FAIR     NOVEMBER 12-18TH 

BOOK FAIR 
ENDS 



MESSAGE FROM ADMIN 

Happy November!  
 
As our Saskatchewan weather cools down by the week, we remind everyone to ensure that children 
are dressed warmly and appropriately for the changing temperatures.  
 
The Red Wing Admin Team wants you to know that our doors are always open, and we encourage 
face-to-face meetings to discuss your child’s progress or any school-related concerns. We value these 
opportunities to connect directly and foster an open,  
supportive school community. 
 
Here’s a look at the November events and activities ahead: 
 

November 1: K-5 students will enjoy their walkathon incentive with a Gym Blast, while Grades 6-8 
will have a movie and popcorn afternoon as their reward! 
 
November 7: Our Remembrance Day Assembly will be held at 1:00 p.m. Families and community 
members are warmly invited to join us in honoring our veterans.  
 
November 8-11: There will be no school during this period. On **November 11**, please take a 
moment to reflect and pay respect to those who have served and continue to serve in the Armed  
Forces. 
 
November 12-15: The Scholastic Book Fair is back! It’s a great opportunity to encourage a love for 
reading and explore new books together. 
 
November 14: Student Conferences will run from 3:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. We’re aiming for 100%  
attendance and strongly encourage all parents to meet with their child’s classroom teacher(s) to  
discuss their progress. 
 
November 20: The SCC Meeting will be held at 6:30 p.m. Please contact Cyndi Gyoerick if you 
would like to add items to the agenda. 
 
November 21: All students will get to enjoy a Taco in a Bag day as a walkathon incentive. 
 
Week of November 25: Education Week celebrations will take place, and more details will follow. 
We’re looking forward to a week of learning and connection! 
 
November 29:  Our top walkathon contributors from each classroom will be treated with an Ice 
Cream Sundae. 
 

Thank you for staying engaged in our school community, and please don’t hesitate to reach out. 
Here’s to a wonderful November filled with learning, growth, and connection! 

Dwayne Tournier-Principal 

Sandy Morley Vice-Principal 



2024-2025 activity fee is now due if you have not paid please 
submit payment to office or cash on line. 

Kindergarten $15.00 
Grade 1– 8 $30.00 

Principal for the Day: Bexleigh Berg-Oreel 
Today, Bexleigh Berg-Oreel from Grade 1 stepped into the role of Principal for the Day! She earned this special title by 
 being the top contributor in the school’s walkathon, raising an impressive $1,200.Bexleigh’s exciting day began with class-
room visits from Kindergarten to Grade 8. During recess, she enjoyed a flavored water in the staffroom, where the staff wel-
comed her as their new principal. Later, Bexleigh, Mrs. Hufnagel, and Mr. Tournier visited the Saskatchewan Rivers School  
Division office. There, they met the Director of Education, Mr. Finch, the Superintendent of Red Wing School, Mr. Trann, 
and other division staff. To top off her experience, Bexleigh was treated to lunch at Taco Time. It was a fantastic day at Red 
Wing Public School with Miss Berg-Oreel as our principal! 

Just a reminder to parents and guardians, winter is  
 coming please make sure your child is dressed for the 
weather. The open fields in the playground make it feel a 
little colder than it is.  
 



 

Mrs. Rutz Band 

All band students will be involved in our school Christmas concert. A date has yet 
to be  
finalized but the concert will take place in mid to late December. All band students 
are expected to participate as this is the performance outcome portion of our class. 
A reminder that students need to do their best during each class leading up to our 
performance so we sound great for the event. Please look for more information as 
we get closer to December. 
 
You are invited…… 
Red Wing Public School Kindergarten to Grade 4 classes will be holding a 
Christmas  
concert this year. 
 
This year’s concert will include the Junior and Senior Bands, as well as perfor-
mances from each class K-4. 
More information will be provided at a later date. 

How Does Screen Time Affect Brain Development? 

Click on the pictures to learn more! 

https://www.coordikids.com/how-does-screen-time-affect-brain-development/
https://www.coordikids.com/how-does-screen-time-affect-brain-development/


 
WALKATHON 

Another year done for the annual walkathon great success again the students 
raised $28,003.20, outstanding  job! But there is some walkathon forms out 
still if you child has walkathon forms that have pledges or they have not used 
them please return to the school as soon as possible .Thank you  
 
Congratulations to the top 3 fundraisers this year, Bexleigh Berg-Oreel,  
Leland Hastings, Laykin Northey 
 
Fundraisers who were $300 and more: Leland Hastings, Bexleigh Berg-Oreel 
Dennis Linklater, Axl Schmalz, Griffey Szazs, Ellie Georgeson, Charlee 
Gryba, Braxton Hoover,Loic Hurd, Charles Hurd, Laykin Northey,Joshua 
Sauve , Caleb Hollings, Hudsen Kindt, Jayda Schmalz, ,Jade Bremner,  
Payton Fennig, Liam Jezowski, Jamison Baliski, Kaylee Mcleod 

Hot meal  

November 29th 

                   forms due  

November 22nd      

 

Chicken fingers and fries or Poutine $10.00 

Friendly reminder send snacks on hot meal day  

 
PARENTS AND GUARDIANS PLEASE ENSURE THAT YOUR CHILD HAS 
A WATER BOTTLE HERE AT SCHOOL.  THERE IS A  WATER FILLING  
 STATION TO FILL UP WATER BOTTLES.  
 
ALSO PLEASE ENSURE THEY HAVE  UTENSILS WHEN NEEDED FOR 
FOR YOUR CHILDS LUNCHES. 



KIDDO KARE IS LOOKING FOR TOYS FOR GIRLS AND BOYS IF 
YOU HAVE ANY USED TOYS THAT ARE IN GOOD CONDTION IF 

YOU WOULD LIKE TO DONATE TO THE PROGRAM THAT WOULD     
BE GREATLY APPREICATED 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Volunteering for Operation Red Nose Benefits Prince Albert Elementary Schools 
 
Eleven Prince Albert elementary schools received $8,800 from the 2023 Operation Red Nose campaign to assist with their         
programming.  The Prince Albert Lions Club will be sponsoring Operation Red Nose in Prince Albert again in 2024 and is 
looking for volunteers to make it a successful campaign to keep the city streets safer. 
 
Community volunteers are the key to the success of the program.  In 2023 we provided 170 rides to 377 clients who were 
impaired or who did not feel fit to drive their own vehicle.  They all got home safely.   
 
Although the service is free, clients usually provide donations, which under the provisions of the Operation Red Nose  
Program must be allocated to youth groups or groups that support youth in Prince Albert and area.  The Prince Albert Lions 
Club has selected area elementary schools as the recipients of these donations to assist with programing for students. 
 
The program operates on Friday and Saturday evenings.  This year will be starting on Friday, November 29 th and run each 
Friday and Saturday to December 21st plus New Year’s Eve.  We start around 9 pm in the evening and usually run until 
around 2 am the next morning.  New Year’s tends to run a bit later due to house parties. 
 
Volunteers must be at least 19 years of age.  They are organized into teams of 3 people, an escort driver, a designated driver 
and a navigator.-All volunteers require a police background check (provided at no cost) and are insured for liability by our 
provincial sponsor the SGI.  Volunteers do not have to use their vehicles since escort vehicles are provided by vehicle  
dealerships in the city. 
 
Volunteers can choose to work one night, a weekend or the whole season.  Come as an individual or put together a team of 3      
people.  We find News Year Eve is one of our busiest nights.  Volunteers are provided with food, coffee and camaraderie 
during the evenings they work. 
 
If you are interested in helping out with Operation Red Nose, please contact me at (306)763-7434, (306)425-7804(cell) or by 
email at rbraaten@sasktel.net. 

mailto:rbraaten@sasktel.net

